EXHIBIT D
The following notice was sent to applicable long distance customers beginning with the July bill cycle.  The notice was approved in May by Ms. Maryanne Townsend.  Although the notice states that the increase is effective October 1, it will not be charged until November 1.  Affidavit follows.
Effective October 1, 2009, the monthly late payment charge will increase from 1.5% of long distances charges to the greater amount of $5 or 1.5% of any outstanding long distance balance (regardless of amount) that is not received by the payment due date. To avoid this increase, you may cancel your service without penalty on or before September 30, 2009 by calling the number on your bill.

